# **DESTIN WOMAN'S CLUB**

## **NEWSLETTER – October 2015**

P.O. Box 9267 Miramar Beach, FL 32550

Visit our website: Destinwomansclub.org



#### **BOARD MEETING**

Wednesday, October 7, 2015 9:30 am

Bancorp South Bank Building (Formerly Whitney Bank) 13331 Emerald Coast Parkway, Destin Executive Board and Governing Board

#### Next Meeting and Luncheon

#### **Bonefish Grill**

4447 Commons Dr. East, Destin, FL 32541 850-650-3161



#### Wednesday, October 14, 2015

Check-in: 10:45 to 11:15 a.m. Social time: 11:00 to 11:30 a.m. Program Presentation: 11:30 a.m.

Lunch: Noon

Business Meeting: To Follow

Reservations and Menu: see last page

Deadline to RSVP is Friday, October 9, 2015, at noon

#### **October Program**

### Nicholas G. Papajohn, MD, FAAD



Dr. Papajohn is a native of Birmingham, AL, and attended the University of South Alabama College of Medicine, gaining his Medical Degree with honours. He completed an internship at the Baptist Health System in Birmingham and completed his Dermatology Residency at the Medical University of South Carolina in Charleston, SC. Dr. Papajohn has interest in diagnosis and treatment of all general dermatologic conditions and detection and treatment of skin cancer. He provides comprehensive dermatological care in Fort Walton Beach, Miramar Beach, and Niceville, FL, to patients of all ages, focusing on

each patient's individual concerns and needs. He also provides cosmetic dermatology including Botox, Juvederm, and Fraxel Laser Treatments.

#### **Special Opportunity To Be Treated Like a Star!**



Scott Taylor Speaking at DWC Luncheon

You have a unique opportunity to be treated to a one-of-a-kind experience with Scott Taylor, known as the Hair Stylist to the Stars. Scott's resume is that of a "Celebrity Who's Who". He was the lead hair stylist for three Academy Awards and was awarded an Emmy for his exceptional talent.

Scott has styled hair and transformed countless celebrities. Such notable celebrities include Barbara Walters, Sharon Stone, the Olsen Twins, Jane Leeves (from the new TV hit show "Hot in Cleveland"),

Winona Judd, Kathy Bates, Keith Urban, Diane Sawyer, Maria

Shriver, and far too many to enumerate.

Scott has also styled hair for many TV Celebrities including those who starred in "The Young and the Restless", "The Bold and the Beautiful", and "General Hospital"; Regis & Kathy Prime Time Talk Show, Good Morning America, 20/20 and Prime Time Live. What separates Scott from most hairstylists is not just his exceptional talent. It is his passion for ensuring that everyone has a wonderful experience and is made to feel special. For a donation of just \$70 to Destin Woman's Club, you will receive a Gift Certificate which entitles you to a haircut and style from Scott. Contact Patti B to purchase your gift certificate now. Don't delay while there are still certificates available.

#### **President's Letter**

Dear Members,

OCTOBER - hopefully we shall now be looking at cooler weather and a great Fall! Hard to believe that September came and went, although cooler days will make us all feel more invigorated and ready to start work on our April 15, 2016, Spring Fashion Show!!

I trust that you all enjoyed Scott Taylor's Program, not only is he absolutely charming but he also makes us all feel very special – in fact I think he treats us as though we are STARS!! Which in fact we are!! We all play an important part in this great Club of ours and in helping our very own Community.

Our October Program will be presented by Dr. PapaJohns from Coastal Skin & Dermatology who I know will not only present the very latest skin and dermatological products and treatments now available to us but will also answer any of our questions we have concerning living in the "Sunshine State" and how to enjoy that gorgeous Sun we see every day, yet keep our beautiful faces shining like Stars!

Many thanks to Cynthia Archer for organizing another amazing Program for our October Lunch.

I hate to move "forward" but have to, as November is our Month for "paying back" to our entrepreneurial members in the way of having our Annual Bazaar. I know we have an abundance of members with extraordinary talent and our way to recognize them is to have our Annual Bazaar in November where they come, reserve a table and sell their delightful products to us – just in time for those Christmas Presents that we all like to take time to search for!! This will be your chance to take time and buy that "perfect gift" for someone special on your never-ending Christmas Gift List!

For those of you amongst us who would like to reserve a table to "show and sell" your products, please contact Debbie Wilson at <a href="debndestin@comcast.net">debndestin@comcast.net</a> no later than Friday 30<sup>th</sup> October. Our November Luncheon is scheduled for Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> November and Debbie will need to let Louisiana Lagniappe know many tables they will need to have available for your use.

Work is beginning in earnest for our April 15<sup>th</sup> 2016 Fashion Show, and if you haven't already decided which Committee you would like to work on, I am sure that we can find one that will suit you. I am really excited about next year's Fashion Show, we haven't had a Fashion Show since 2013 so I just know that it will be a Huge Success and great fun!!

Speaking of "work/fun" the Executive Board is still missing a Recording Secretary to take Minutes of our monthly Executive/Governing Board Meetings and monthly lunches – surely we have someone among us who could pick up this position and just sail through it? Please give this position some thought and contact me if you have any questions concerning being our Recording Secretary – the salary is unimaginable and the rewards are the best!!

I wish you many goblin/ghost visits on Halloween and the Board and myself will be looking forward to seeing you all at our October 14<sup>th</sup> Lunch. Please don't forget to make your reservations for lunch no later than Friday 9<sup>th</sup> October.

Warm wishes,

Kate



### **October Birthdays**

Susan Horner, October 1
Debbie Neale, October 7
Pamela Sparks, October 7
Sherry Sheldon, October 23
Simona Ondrejkova, October 31
Joy Segno, October 31

# DESTIN WOMAN'S CLUB FALL BAZAAR Wednesday, NOVEMBER 11, 2015

# **Greetings DWC Members~**

Exciting News!!! On Wednesday Nov 11th, DWC will be holding our Annual Fall Bazaar at Louisiana Lagniappe, located at 775 Gulf Shore Dr, Destin, FL 32541.

This very popular luncheon event serves as a forum for members and sponsors to showcase and sell their products and/or services. Previous Bazaar merchandise has included jewelry, handbags, wreaths, art work, crafts, greeting cards, beauty products and much more! It also gives all of us an opportunity to SHOP for those unique gifts that you do NOT see everywhere!! Please bring your wallets/check books and let's show our support to the talented and entrepreneurial club members.

The vendor participation form is below. Please complete and return the form to: Debbie Wilson, <a href="mailto:debndestin@comcast.net">debndestin@comcast.net</a> no later than Monday November 2nd! Louisiana Lagniappe supplies the display tables (standard 8 ft.). Vendors can begin setting up as early as 10:00 am. We request that everyone be set up and ready to welcome our shoppers by 10:45 am sharp!!

We are pleased to offer our members this sales opportunity and look forward to hearing from you as soon possible!! Questions or suggestions: Contact Debbie Wilson (205) 361-5993 or email to address listed above.

\*

Dest's Westerly Cl. Is Fall Destroy Versiles Dest's 'est's a France
Destin Woman's Club Fall Bazaar Vendor Participation Form
I (print name) agree to
display and sell the following merchandise and/or services at the 2015 DWC Fall Bazaar:
Information:
*Company or Individual's Name:
*Contact:
*E-Mail Address:
*Cell Phone:
*Business Phone:
*Web Site:
Date of the Bazaar is Wednesday, November 11, 2015. Location is Louisiana Lagniappe
restaurant located at 775 Gulf Shores Dr. Destin 32541. It is my understanding setup begins
at 10:00 am and must be completed by 10:45 am sharp!
Signature Date
****Deadline to return form is Monday November 2, 2015***
Send to: Debbie Wilson
Email: debndestin@comcast.net Text ~ Cell Phone: (205)361-5993
Mail to: 49 Sarasota Street, Miramar Beach, Fl. 32550

# Membership

## Please welcome the following new members:

Linda Clark, Cheryl Corriveau, Karen Peterson

It is well past the time to pay our dues for the next year. Our by-laws state that they are due by the May meeting. Please bring your check to October meeting for \$50.00.

Or send to the P.O.Box 9267, Miramar Beach, FL 32550

**A reminder:** If you have friends who are interested in joining, new members who join in March, or any time after, will be paid for the following year as well.

# DESTIN WOMAN'S CLUB GENERAL MEETING SEPTEMBER 9, 2015

Debbie Wilson, Vice President, welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the DWC 2015/2016 year. Our President, Kate Callicotte, is on vacation in England and unable to attend. Patti Burcham introduced our guest speaker, Scott Taylor of Taylor by the Sea, a Platinum Sponsor of DWC. Scott kept us entertained with stories from his days as "hairdresser to the stars" in Hollywood and Nashville. He received an Emmy for his work on the Academy Awards. Scott also gave his views on the upcoming trends in hair, which he said would be for "big hair" but with a softer look than in the eighties. He invited everyone to submit written questions and promised to answer them honestly – which he most certainly did! Scott has most graciously offered to do the hair for our models for the upcoming Spring Fashion Show. Following Scott's presentation, Cindy Posey gave the invocation and a very tasty lunch was served.

## **Business meeting:**

**Minutes of the meeting**: Debbie said that the Minutes of the May meeting were in the Newsletter. Any questions should be directed to Maggi Grogan. Debbie also said that the club desperately needs a Recording Secretary. Maggi is filling in on a temporary basis. Please contact a Board member if you would like to step up to this position.

**Financial report**: Denise Dobelek had placed the current financial statement on the tables. She reminded everyone that dues for the current year must be paid without delay. Denise had been selling tickets for a 50/50 raffle to benefit Fisher House. She had collected \$100, which meant that \$50 would go to the lucky winners and \$50 to Fisher House.

**Scholarship**: Lin Bryant introduced the current recipient of the DWC Carol and Bob Winsett Scholarship. Rebecca Sanders is in her final year of her studies in Early Childhood Education. She plans to transfer to Florida State University to pursue a Master's Degree in Music Therapy. We all wish Rebecca the best of luck in her future.

**Membership**: Denise Dobelek stood in for Simona, our current Membership chair. She welcomed three new members: Sandra Jackson, Cheryl Corriveau, and Linda Clark.

**Sponsorship**: Patti Burcham and Sandra Williams are co-chairs for this important function. Our sponsors are vital in helping the club with "seed" money for our fundraisers. We currently have Scott Taylor and Dr. Dennis Lichorwic as Platinum Sponsors; Coastal Skin Surgery and Dermatology is Silver sponsor; and First Florida Bank, BankCorp South, Today's Boutique, WalMart, Patti and Steve Burcham are Bronze Sponsors. Carlene Jarrett from Coastal Skin Surgery & Dermatology announced that they were offering a special deal on Fraxel products for skin problems. Information about the product was on the tables.

**Family Fund:** Mabel Prescott and Beth Ann Cox are co-chairs of this position. We have helped some families over the summer. One of these was brought to our attention by Sarah Baker. Sarah said Armondo Blanco became ill about the end of 2014. It was determined that he needed a liver transplant and his family was struggling to cope. Mabel and Beth Ann, together with the Exec Board, were able to get a gift card to the family, as well as pay their

electricity bill. Unfortunately, Mr. Blanco passed away, but his family were very grateful for our timely assistance.

**Ways and Means**: Carol Rementer and Denise Moreland are spearheading our next major fundraiser, the Spring Fashion show, which will take place on April 15, 2016. The venue of Marina Café has been chosen and we are working on selecting a menu. The theme of the show will be "Heart and Soles". Carol said she has a list of people who have already signed up to help, and we will circulate a list of Committees so that volunteers can select their area of interest. We will hold a meeting of volunteers in the next few weeks, as it is important to get things rolling. Carol emphasized that **everyone** should get involved in this event. It is fun and a great way to get to know how the club works.

Correspondence: Sherry Sheldon, Corresponding Secretary, said that over the summer she had received several thank you notes: from Patti for her gift as retiring President; from the family who benefited from the Family Fund donation; and from Fisher House for our donation at the end of the club year. In addition, we have received thank you notes from members who have received flowers following their health issues: Cindy Posey, Peggy Herbig, Carol Rementer and Debbie Wilson.

**Friend to Friend**: Kathleen Hall said she will be sending flowers and cards to those members who are sick or facing difficulties. She will keep us up to date on a monthly basis. **Fisher House**: Louisa Matthews said she will send out an email to club members listing the needs of Fisher House over the coming Holiday period. Members will be asked to bring items to the next meeting to be donated to Fisher House.

**Newsletter**: User ID and password to access the "Members Only" tab on our website, where the newsletter is always available, can be obtained from Sarah Baker.

Racetrack Flea Market: Sherry Sheldon said she and her husband have opened a consignment Antiques & Flea Market on Racetrack Road in FWB. She encouraged members to bring any items – furnishings, housewares, clothing, etc. to the market. They will donate 50% of the proceeds of the sales to DWC's family fund. All items should be marked with the donor's name and value of the item. Please let them know if you require pick-up for larger items.

**Luncheon Costs**: Ballot forms were handed out at the beginning of the meeting asking for members' opinion on increasing the cost of lunches from \$20 to \$22. Maggi tallied the votes, and reported that a large majority had voted for the increase. Therefore, starting next month, the cost of lunch will be \$22.

**Fall Bazaar**: Debbie reminded everyone that the annual Fall Bazaar will take place at the November meeting at Louisiana Lagniappe. Debbie had forms for those members who wish to participate. This is a great opportunity for crafty or entrepreneurial members to show their goods and services to the club, and a wonderful place to start your Holiday shopping! There is no cost for a booth at the Bazaar.

**Door Prizes**: door prizes were donated by Denise Greene, Julie Wurster and Georgeia Pappas-Johnson.



**Sherry Sheldon** will be passing out a sign-up sheet at our October meeting for members to decorate our float (16 ft. open trailer) for the Destin Christmas Parade. The Parade is to be held on Saturday, December 12, 2015 at 10 a.m., in downtown Destin on Harbor Boulevard (Hwy 98) from Main Street to Stahlman Avenue (near Destin/Marler Bridge).

#### Menu Entrees ~ Confirm ONE from the three choices below:

- 1.Tilapia Newerth which is tilapia with spinach, feta cheese and a lime-tomato-garlic sauce
  - 2. Chicken Marsala
  - 3. Vegetarian Pasta

Desert: Cheese Cake with a caramel drizzle

Your contact for making RESERVATIONS FOR DWC luncheons is Louisa Matthews. E-mail her at **louisalmatthews@gmail.com**. Remember to include your name with your entrée selection in your email. Lunch is \$22 payable to DWC on the day of the luncheon.

\*\*\* Reservations due by noon on the Friday before our Monthly Luncheon. Everyone PLEASE RSVP by the deadline!!!

Late cancellations and No-shows will be responsible for paying \$22!!!

# **Special Appreciation to our DWC Sponsors**

Dr. Dennis Lichorwic of The Destin Center for Cosmetic & Family Dentistry Scott Taylor of Taylor by the Sea, A Salon at Grayton Beach

Coastal Skin Surgery & Dermatology

Bancorp South Bank

Wal-Mart Destin

First Florida Bank

Steve & Patti B Burcham

Dr. Rick & Sherry Sheldon/ Racetrack Consignment Antique Flea Market "Racetrack Emporium"

Today's Boutique

Storage Max Destin